*********************************************
St. John is a Stewardship Parish *********************************************
February 28, 2010
                  Second Sunday of Lent 
Saturday, February 27

   4:00 – Robert D. Fairburn – 1st Anniversary

Sunday, February 28

   8:00 – Parishioners of St. John

 11:30 – Stephen Hopkins – 11th Anniversary

Saturday, March 6

  4:00 – Mary & Joseph Peters – Memorial

Sunday, March 7

   8:00 – Joseph & Fernande Abruzzese- Memorial
   9:30 – Parishioners of St. John

 11:30 – Mary B. Doyle – 15th Anniversary
Important Dates
Tue. 3/2 – ARISE Program – 7:30 in Chapel

Wed. 3/3 - Mass – 6:30 & Confession after until 8:00
Thu. 3/4 – Mass – 6:30pm
Thu. 3/4 – ARISE Program – 7:30 in Chapel

Fri. 3/5 – Adoration – 6:00pm in Chapel

                Divine Mercy Chaplet – 6:30pm

                Benediction after Chaplet
Sun. 3/7 – Grade 10 Retreat @ 11:30  
Religious Education News

Grade 10 (group 2) will have their Retreat on Sunday, March 7th from 11:30 until 3:30pm.  There will be NO Class for all GRADE 10 students on Sunday, 3/7 due to the retreat.  Grade 9 will meet at 6:00 as usual.
Grade 2

1st Reconciliation (Penance) will be on Friday, March 19th at 7:00.  This is for all 2nd grade children and their parents.

                      Choir Rehearsals
Adult Choir rehearsals for the Paschal Triduum begin Monday, February 22, from 7:30 - 9:00 pm. We will sing at the liturgies of Holy Thursday, Good Friday and the Easter Vigil.
Children's Easter Choir rehearsals also begin on February 22, from 6 - 7 pm in the church. 
For questions regarding either choir, please contact Paul Hoffman at (617) 610-2255.
Family Life Ministry
The Family Life committee would like to thank everyone for their contribution to our Valentine Lollipop sale.  Because of your generosity $262.00 was raised which will allow us to continue to do activities and craft projects with the clients at Sachem Nursing Home.  Thanks again!

Our Shared Treasure
February 21, 2010 Collection: $5951.00
Religious Education Collection: $1518.00

Grand Annual Collection: $50
The collection on Ash Wednesday was $1001.12.  The money collected was given to the St. Vincent de Paul Society so they will have funds to help those in our community who need help.  Thank you for your generosity!

Electronic Giving

In an effort to make it more convenient for parishioners to financially support our parish, please consider making offertory contributions electronically.  Rather than placing cash or checks in the collection each week, you now have the option to have a predetermined amount withdrawn monthly from your checking or savings account and it will be automatically deposited into the Parish offertory.  Transactions will be made on the 15th of each month.  To sign up or for more information please contact the rectory.
Grand Annual Collection

The Parish Grand Annual Collection began the weekend of November 14 and 15. A total of $43,241  has been collected to date. We are asking that each working family contribute $250. The Finance Committee realizes that some families cannot contribute the suggested amount while other families will be able to exceed it. Counting on your generosity, we are sure that we will be able to meet our goal of $52,500. Envelopes are on the ushers’ tables for your convenience.   
Catholic Appeal

Each year, thousands of people across the Archdiocese experience the Risen Lord through the programs and services supported by the Catholic Appeal.  Our own parish benefits in many ways.  God calls us to share what we have to help others.  Please plan to participate on Appeal Weekend, March 6-7.  For more information, please visit www.BostonCatholicAppeal.org
        St. Vincent de Paul
The Boston Council of the Society of St. Vincent de Paul has tuition assistance grants for the 2010-2011 school year. If you have a child in grades 1-8 at one of the area parochial schools and are in need of financial assistance, we may be able to help. Please call the Rectory and leave your contact information. We will visit with you and help you complete the application process. Please keep in mind that all applications must be received by the Boston Council by April 1, 2010.
 
St. Vincent de Paul Food Pantry

We thank you for your continued support of the food pantry. When you are shopping, the pantry needs spaghetti sauce, baked beans, canned fruit, jelly and canned carrots. Ketchup, mustard, mayo, deodorant, soap, T.P. and paper towels are always welcome too! 
Leadership Retreat 

St. John’s will hold its 5th annual Leadership Retreat for next year’s junior and senior class at the Craigsville Beach Conference Center (Cape Cod) from Sunday, August 1st through Thursday, August 5th.  There are only 18 spaces available, so call the rectory if you are interested in going on the retreat.
Lenten Journey
The children in the CCD program are invited to embark on our Lenten Journey which begins this weekend.  Each week when they come to Mass they will be looking for a basket which will have an item that is a symbol of Lent and Easter.

There will also be a card that explains the symbol and an action item that the family should do during the upcoming week.  This Lenten Journey is a wonderful way of bringing the family together during this Lenten Season.  We are asking all the children to bring a non-perishable breakfast item (cereal, pop-tarts, pancake mix, etc.) to give to the food pantry for this week’s donation.
Project Rachel

Do you know someone who is carrying grief and sorrow over past abortions? Project Rachel is the post-abortion ministry of the Catholic Church to help those dealing with the pain of abortion. Project Rachel will offer three “Come to the Waters” post abortion healing retreats this spring: Sunday, February 28, Saturday, March 13, and Saturday, June 5. For more information and registration for the date of your choice, contact Project Rachel at 508.651.3100 or help@projectrachelboston.com. 

300 CLUB RAFFLE

If you would like to become a member in the 2010-2011

300 Club just tear off the bottom and submit your application.  First drawing will be March 27th

-----------------------------------------------------------------------

NAME:____________________________________
ADDRESS_________________________________
ENVELOPE # IF KNOWN_______________

METHOD OF PAYMENT:
$60(  )     2 PMTS OF $30(  )      4 PMTS OF $15(  )

From our Pastor:
Dear Friends,

  Let me take this opportunity to welcome our Regional Bishop, Most Rev. John Dooher to St. John Parish. Bishop John will celebrate the Teen Mass Sunday evening at 6:00 pm.  I know that our bishop will find this liturgy alive and inspiring. 

   I want to thank our nearly 30 Peer Ministers who have been conducting our freshmen and sophomore retreats.  There will be one prior to the Teen Mass this Sunday.  Their dedication to this important ministry should not only inspire us but it also gives us much hope for the future.  The final grade 10 retreat will be Sunday, March 7, following the 11:30 Mass.

   We have reached $43,241 towards our Grand Annual Collection goal of $52,500.  If you have not contributed to this most important financial drive, please consider doing so. Perhaps your own financial situation makes you unable to contribute the suggested amount of $250 per family. I certainly understand how that could be the case as I am well aware how this economy has effected many of our families, including the parish family.  Please know that I will gratefully accept whatever you are able to contribute. 

   “The Light is on for You” program continues each Wednesday evening following the 6:30 Mass. The sacrament of Reconciliation is offered to you following the Mass until 8:00 pm.   

   Just a reminder that Mass is offered Wednesday and Thursday evenings at 6:30 in the chapel.  Intentions are welcome at these Masses.  Kindly call the parish office to make the appropriate arrangements.
   Finally, each Friday during Lent there will be Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament at 6:00 followed by the Chaplet of Divine Mercy at 6:30. If you are unable to attend the Adoration at 6:00, feel free to come at 6:30 for the Chaplet. 

God Bless,

Fr. Wally

